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To: All Superintendents 

All Secretary-Treasurers 
 All School Districts 
 
Re:  Policy for Testing Lead Content in Drinking Water of School Facilities 
 
 
Having safe and well-functioning school facilities is 

 
School districts are the owners and operators of schools, and under the School Act responsible for 
complying with all legislation and regulations from safety and health authorities. This includes 
conducting tests and remediation of issues, such as lead in water, if they believe it exists. 
 
To provide guidance to school districts with this process, the Ministry of Education has 
developed the attached Policy for Testing Lead Content in Drinking Water of School Facilities.  
 
The policy outlines the minimum requirements for risk assessment, water testing, mitigation 
strategies, as well as communication and reporting requirements. The policy is also available 
online at Public Schools Policies

. 
 
There are two key aspects of the policy which school districts must fulfill and that are in effect as 
of the policy’s “came into force” date of September 26, 2016; 
 

• School districts must complete lead content testing on all school facilities once every 3 
years.  Therefore a minimum of 1/3 (or 33%) of the school facilities in a school 
district’s inventory must be tested 




